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have a special place in my 

heart. 

 

One last note: Are you thinking 

about being on the Day 

Chapter Board next year? Now 

is the time to step up and 

volunteer. Elections are in 

June. Please become an 

important part of the guild. For 

the Day Chapter Guild to 

function it needs 3 elective 

officers (president, vice 

president and secretary) and 3 

a p p o i n t e d  o f f i c e s 

(membership, hospitality, 

friendship block) with 2 people 

in each of these positions. It is 

really a team effort. Please 

step up – You Can DO It! 
 

Submitted by Cindy Green 

Hello to all. May and spring are 

here. The birds are singing and 

flowers are blooming. 

 

This meeting will be the 

Market Place Workshop. 

Before you know it, the Quilt 

Show will be here. The day 

starts at 9 and goes until 3 

PM. You can come in at any 

time during the day and help 

out. Please bring your sewing 

machine and supplies. We will 

be making machine covers 

and any leftover kits. There will 

be tables around the outside 

of the room for sewing and 4 

round tables in the center of 

the room for hand sewing and 

cutting of fabric. 

 

Lunch will consist of mini ham 

and turkey sandwiches, chips 

and drinks. If you would like to 

bring something to share feel 

free. We will have plates, 

bowls, cup and napkins 

already there. 

 

For anyone who makes a 

president’s block for me Thank 

YOU from the bottom of my 

heart. Please don’t worry 

about them being perfect. I 

love them and will make them 

all fit in the quilt, along with 

some you sent when I was 

hurt. That is the reason for the 

reverse pattern. You made 

them for me and I will cherish 

putting the stars together. 

Whenever I see the quilt, it will 

Maggie Bonanomi from 

Lexington MO will be our May 

speaker. The title of her 

program is "Wool & Old 

Textiles, the perfect answer to 

easy primitive projects"  

 

Maggie feels very lucky that 

she gets to work at something 

she has a passion for. Maggie 

says she has made things 

forever--fabric, color and 

texture are her three design 

pass ions.  Sh e  t rave ls 

nationwide to share her 

passion. She loves meeting 

her readers face to face.  

 

Maggie has two books in print 

and is feverishly working on 

the third. All of her books are 

from the KC Star line of books. 

The first is With These Hands: 

1 9 t h  C e n t u r y - I n s p i r e d 

Primitive Projects For Your 

Home and the second is 

Nature's Offerings: Primitive 

Projects Inspired by the Four 

Seasons. I am sure Maggie will 

have both for sale at the 

meeting. 

 

She designs her own line of 

patterns for wool and other 

fabrics called ―A Design from 

the Butternut House‖, and also 

creates designs for rug 

hooking. Her studio and shop, 

Simply Butternut, is in a 

charming 1830's log house 

not far from her home in 

Lexington, Missouri. She 

is open for special and 

seasonal occasions. She also 

does small custom designed 

workshops. 

 

AND----In keeping with our 

yearlong effort to share and 

perfect skills Dawn Heese will 

be doing a pre-meeting demo 

on scalloped borders. We all 

know Dawn as a wonderful 

quilt maker who has recently 

entered the world of 

publishing and teaching. Lucky 

us, we can all benefit from her 

expertise and we can say we 

knew her ―when‖.  The demo 

will be at 6:30 at the far end of 

the meeting space. Don’t miss 

it. 

 
Submitted by Bettina Havig 

D a y  C h a p t e r  

S t a r l i g h t  P i e c e m a k e r s  



Happy Quilting!  All this 

sun makes my fabric 

colors pop!  They all 

calling me to forget 

about the yard and cut 

fabric instead of grass! 

  

Seriously I have had a 

wonderful time talking 

with many of you about 

the guild.  Our 

nominating Sharon 

Lawler and Joan 

Westcott almost have 

our slate full for you to 

vote on in June.  The 

slate of officers is in 

the newsletter.  You will 

notice we have a 

couple empty 

places.  Please help us 

fill them at the May 

meetings. Several of 

you will need to step 

forward and join the 

C E O  L e t t e r  
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team.  With the quilt 

show this fall we will 

need everyone to 

contribute their energy 

and time.  A big Thank 

you to Sharon and 

Joan! 

  

A lot is going on in 

May.  Come to the 

meetings for fun and 

fellowship.  May 3 -The 

Marketplace 

Workshop  will again 

be helping to make 

things for the quilt 

show.  Did someone 

say goodies for 

lunch?  May 6 - Those 

of you who love the 

primitive look will love 

Maggie Bonanomi's 

designs.  Check her out 

on the web. I hope she 

brings her Settlers' 

Pride quilt.  Where is 

Lafayette Co? 

 All my looking at maps 

while working at the 

census has awaken my 

interest in all places 

Missouri. 

  

Another date to mark is 

June 5th.  At our 

annual meeting we will 

be voting on our slate 

for the Board of 

Directors and on the 

budget. The policy for 

voting will be in the 

June newsletter. Voting 

for Chapter Officers is 

at the June chapter 

meetings.  Our special 

speaker will be Karla 

Menaugh who is 

working with Barbara 

Brackman designing 

and making 

quilts.  Check out the 

Sunflower Pattern Co-

op.  Machine applique 

is her specialty. 

  

Finally,  Fairview 

Methodist Church has 

asked us to not park 

along the long driveway 

when it is rainy and the 

lawn is soft.  It is 

leaving deep 

ruts.  There is more 

space in the top 

parking lot.  Take the 

elevator for an easy 

way to go downstairs. 

  

  

Nancy Antonio 

 

3. The CEO or the Treasurer of the 

Board of Directors shall be 

responsible for retrieving all mailed 

ballots. 

 

4. All ballots shall be counted at the 

annual or special meeting. 

1 2 .  V o t i n g  P r o c e d u r e 

 

1. Every member is entitled to one 

vote per issue. Said vote may be cast 

in person or in abstention. 

 

2. Ballots, to be eligible for the count, 

must be signed and dated by the 

individual member casting the vote 

and must be received at the BTQG 

P.O. Box 542, Columbia, MO 65205 

no less than two (2) days prior to the 

date of the meeting wherein the vote 

will be taken. Ballots not received 

timely wil l  not be counted. 

 

Changes to Policies of  

Booneslick Trail Quilters Guild  

Voting 

Procedure 

changes 



Why not invite a few quilting 

friends over for an afternoon and 

have a tying party?  Or take one 

and do a simple stitch in the ditch 

pattern? 

 

If you recently received a Mega-

quilter or a new long-arm and 

need something to practice on, 

here is a great opportunity.  Stop 

by the Service Projects table at the 

chapter meetings and choose your 

project. 

books get checked back in 

is to be sure to place them 

in the red tub.  Thanks for 

helping us out with this.  

Donna Baker did locate her 

missing books. 

 

New in the library: 

" ―A Baker’s Dozen – 13 

quilts from jelly rolls, 

layer cakes & more‖ 

from the staff at That 

Patchwork Place.  You 

will find projects for lap 

Please when you are 

returning books to the 

library, place them in the 

red tub that is labeled 

―Return Books Here.‖  We 

have had a couple of 

instances lately where 

patrons of our library have 

said they have returned 

books, but we cannot locate 

them.  Since there is always 

a lot of activity around our 

table (which we love), the 

safest way to insure that 

quilts, bed quilts and 

wall hangings using 

jelly rolls. 

" ―Tile Quilt Revival – 

Reinventing a Forgotten 

Form‖ by Carol Gilham 

Jones and Bobbi Finley.  

This book includes a 

history of tile quilts plus 

photos of historic and 

contemporary  t i le 

quilts.  There are six 

projects to do using 

your favorite appliqué 

The Featherweight 221 Clinic is 

on for Saturday, May 22 from 1-4 

pm at the William Woods 

Columbia location on Falling Leaf 

Court.  The cost is $45, and the 

registration form is on the web OR 

let me know and I can mail you 

the form.  Looks like it will be a 

great clinic.  Any questions please 

let me know - a supply list will be 

sent upon receipt of registration 

form and fee.   

Linda Sappington 573-657-9445 

or mamapescadito@yahoo.com 

S e r v i c e  P r o j e c t  U p d a t e  

L i b r a r y  N e w s  

F e a t h e r w e i g h t  

C l i n i c   
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Service Project Committee is fit to 

be tied! 

 

Actually, we have reached a point 

in the year that we have several 

(ok, more than several) quilts that 

have been pieced, blocks joined 

together, and are awaiting to be 

either tied or quilted.  Thanks to 

members response to our appeal 

for batting, we have quilts ready to 

be tied or quilted!   

 

technique to put a 

contemporary spin on a 

c h a r m i n g  q u i l t i n g 

tradition. 

 

See you in the 

library… 

Willie and Judy 

Or give us a call.we might just 

deliver it to you! 

 

Thank you for caring enough to 

share your skills and time with 

others. 

 

 

Joan Pottinger and Cecile Mazan, 

Co-chairs of Service Projects  

 

I have a 222K Featherweight and 

a Featherweight sewing table (fits 

both 221K and 222K) that I am 

selling. The 222K Featherweight 

machine is rarer than the 221K 

as it is a free arm sewing 

machine. I am selling the 222K 

machine for $900 and the 

Featherweight sewing table for 

$200. If you are interested, 

p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  m e  a t 

fieldingpa@socket.net or 573-441

-0804. I can send pictures by 

email. 

F e a t h e r w e i g h t  

F o r  S a l e   



T r e a s u r e r ’ s  R e p o r t  

Submitted by Christy Gray 

As of March 31, 2010 
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A p r i l  C a l e n d a r  

Submitted by Dawn Heese 

Checking                      $ 7,129.01 

Money Market                      $ 1,032.82  

CD's                      $10,714.61  

Members                                   226 

 

A n n u a l  M e e t i n g  
Submitted by Dawn Heese 

Mark your calendar!!! 

 

Saturday, June 5 is the date for this year’s 

annual meeting. It will be held at the Days 

Inn on I-70 Dr. at 9:00 am. We will be hav-

ing a brunch with speaker Karla Menaugh. 

Karla is partners with Barbara Brackman 

in the Sunflower Pattern Co-op. She has 

also co-authored Juniper and Mistletoe 

with Barbara. Karla does beautiful ma-

chine appliqué that rivals hand work. She 

will be presenting a trunk show of her 

quilts and giving a lecture on her tech-

nique.  Don’t miss out on this wonderful 

opportunity. 

H a n d b o o k  U p d a t e s  

Diana Riley   11/30   

[New Member] 

1200 W. Obermiller Rd. 

Columbia, MO  65202 

573-442-4505(h); 573-999-

9556(c) 

ckfitness@charter.net 

 

Mary Vincenz  7/29   

[New Member] 

4309 Melrose Dr. 

Columbia, MO  65203 

573-815-0849(h); 573-808-

4463(c) 

maryvincenz@centurytel.net 

 

 

Bonnie Licklider  

(Late Renewal) 

5330 E. Cottage Lane 

Columbia, MO  65201  

573-449-7890 

May 3 9:00 am Day Chapter 

Guild 

Fairview 

Methodist Church 

Doors open early 

  1:00 pm Day Chapter 

Guild Mtg 

Fairview 

Methodist Church 

Contact: Cindy 

Green 

May 3 9:30 am Pushing the 

Limits 

Row by Row 

group 

Library: 

Jackie Berry 

May 6 7:00 pm Starlight 

Piecemakers 

Fairview 

Methodist Church 

Contact: Alice 

Leeper 

May 10 6:30 pm Executive Bd 

Meeting 

Contact: Nancy 

Antonio 

May 11 9:30 am Day Chapter 

Bd Meeting 

Contact: Cindy 

Green 

Public Library 

May 11 6:30 pm Starlight 

Piecemakers 

Bd Mtg 

Contact: Alice 

Leeper 

ReMax Rm 130 

May 12 5:00 pm Newsletter 

Deadline 

Contact: Rona 

Duncan 

May 13 9:30 am Sassy 

Stitchers 

(day 

appliqué) 

Library 

Contact: Donna 

Burris 

May 13 1:30 pm Quilt History 

Interest 

Group 

Library 

Contact: Bettina 

Havig 

May 17 1:00 Handmade 

Quilts 

Contact: Linda 

Sandlin 

May 18 9:30 am Charm 

Group 

Library 

Contact: Kay 

Shoner 

May 19 7:00 pm 30s Group Contact: Jane Lee 

May 20 6:30 pm Adventurers 

Group 

Contact: Angie 

Weithman 

May 24 6:30 pm Night 

Appliqué 

Library 

Contact: Joan 

Westcott 

May 27 9:00 am Redwork 

Group 

Contact:Myrna 

Powers 

mailto:ckfitness@charter.net
mailto:maryvincenz@centurytel.net


was expecting twin boys.  Mary 

Palmatary lived next door to me at 

the time and she walked me through 

the process of assembling two 

quilts.  I have been quilting since 

2000.  It has been a very rewarding 

experience.  

 

I have assembled simple and 

complex blocks.  I have completed 

many bed quilts and wall hangings.  

I have done some machine quilting 

but I prefer to assemble the quilts on 

the machine and then hand quilt.   

My latest endeavors have been 

working with strips and curves.  I 

have taken classes at Appletree, the 

Guild, and other locations.   

 

My interests include gardening, 

gourmet and family cooking, bridge, 

traveling, reading, and playing with 

grandchildren. 

 

My choice of a friendship block is a 

3 inch 9 patch.  One block should be 

in medium to light green prints and 

the other choice is a 3 inch 9 patch 

in medium to light yellow prints.  

Depending on how many blocks I 

receive, I plan to alternate the 

yellow and green blocks.  I have 

been so intrigued with the 

combination of 9 patches I have 

seen lately that I would like to try a 

design from them.   

 

I want to thank anyone who is 

thinking about completing a yellow 

or green block for me. 

 

 

M a r c h  F r i e n d s h i p  B l o c k — D a y  
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Marlene Duffield 
 

My husband and I were raised in 

Leavenworth, Kansas.  I graduated 

from Stephens College with degrees 

in business and psychology.  I then 

went to work for the University of 

Missouri. 

 

My husband, Roger, and I lived in 

Columbia since 1966 and we raised 

4 children here.  We retired from the 

University of Missouri in 2000.  We 

have four grown children—2 boys 

and 2 girls.  One daughter lives in 

St. Louis and the other three live in 

the Columbia area.  We have 4 

grandchildren—3 boys and one girl. 

 

I got interested in quilting when my 

youngest daughter found out she 

R e t r e a t  R e p o r t  

W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  

May 22, 2010—Featherweight 221 

Maintenance Class, 1-4 pm, 

William Woods, Columbia Campus 

 

 

 

June 5, 2010—Annual Meeting, 

Days Inn, I-70 Drive, 9:00 AM. 

June 25-27, 2010 – Common 

Thread Quilt Show 2010, June 25-

27, Century II, Wichita, KS. 

Presented by  

the Prairie Quilt Guild. 

July 10, 2010—Punch needle get 

togher 

Nov 6-7, 2010—BTQG QUILT 

SHOW!!! StoneyCreek Inn 

Submitted by Linda Sappington 



P a g e  6  Q u i l t - A - G r a m  

QUILT-A-GRAM 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 

established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its members and the community in 

the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

2009-2010 BTQG Executive Board   

CEO /Chairman:  Nancy Antonio 573-445-6604 

Vice-Chairman: Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

Secretary: Barbara Nichols 
573-657-9595 

Treasurer: Christy Gray 573-814-2301 

Publications: Rona Duncan 573-874-1280 

Quilt Show: Carrol Lewis 

Dawn Heese 

573-657-4532 

573-234-1540 

Librarian: Willie Morris 

Judy Gieselman 

573-445-4217 

573-445-2381 

Historian Sharon Lawler 573-696-0102 

Retreat Chair Linda Sappington 

 

573-657-9445 

 

Service Project: Joan Pottinger 

Cecile Mazan 

573-443-5303 

573-698-2008 

Web page Editor: Rona Duncan 573-874-1280 

Day Chapter Pres: Cindy Green 573-239-0029 

Evening Chapter Pres: Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Day Chapter Board 

President: Cindy Green 573-239-0029 

Vice-President: Brenda Austin 573-657-2332 

Secretary: Sandy Moritz 573-442-3777 

Membership: Betty White 

Christy Gray 

573-696-3776 

573-814-2301 

Hospitality: The A Team  

Friendship Blocks: Barb Nichols 

Sandy Moritz 

573-657-9595 

573-442-3777 

Past President: Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

Starlight Piecemakers Board 

President: Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Vice-President: Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 

Secretary: Marilyn Russell 573-874-5702 

Membership: Terri Crane 

Myrna Powers 

573-447-3040 

573-445-0766 

Hospitality: Linda Karns 

Pat Leistner 

573-874-0288 

573-446-0811 

Friendship Blocks: Tammy Bush 

Imgard Marsh 

573-256-8350 

660-395-9458 

Past President: Linda Sappington 573-657-9445 

Form and Function  

Custom Quilting 

By Tammy Bush 

Please call for a booking or 

pricing quotes. 

2900 Conestoga Ct. 

Columbia, Mo 65203 

573-256-8350 (h)/ 

573-529-1729 (c) 

For Sale: 
Husqvarna Viking Mega Quilter and Inspira quilting 
frame, $2000.  Opened but not used.  Please contact 
Beverly Wyatt at 573-442-4968 for more information. 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first 
Monday of the month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday 
of the month at 7:00 pm at the Fairview United 
Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, 
Missouri. Annual dues are $30 for the fiscal year of July 
1 to June 30.  Dues are payable on July 1st. Newsletter 
deadline is the Wednesday after the Executive Board 
Meeting at 5:00 pm, of each month. Email items to :  
Rona Duncan at rona_duncan@juno.com.   



 

 

Instructions on this page also available via http://btqg.missouri.org 

Quilt Raffle: 
Tickets for the raffle quilt 
are now available.  Please 
take the quilt, tickets and 
advertising postcards to 
any event you may be 
attending where there will 
be a group of people.  The 
easiest way to help the 
guild with finances is to 
sell these tickets.  We 
have a great quilt so it will 
sell itself.  Every member 

of the quild should be able 
to sell at least 12 tickets (1 
for $1, 6 for $5).  Carrol 
Lewis has the quilt if you 
would like to take it to be 
shown, and also the 
tickets and advertising 
postcards. 
 
 
 
 
 

Consignments: 
We will again be taking 
consignments at the 
Market Place.  If you have 
items you would like sold 
through the Market Place 
during the quilt show, 
please contact Barb 
Nichols.  Please give her 
an idea of what items you 
have and the amount so 
we'll be prepared. 
 

Q u i l t  S h o w  
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Work Day: 
Please come and help 
make items for the market 
Place at the May meeting.  
It's much easier if we get 
our items done early so 
we can concentrate on 
show quilts the last couple 
of months. 
 
Submitted by Carrol Lewis 

 

For those that have enjoyed the punchneedle get 

togethers or  for those that would like to get started 

in punchneedle or see what it’s all about; there will 

be a punchneedle day July 10, 9AM to 2PM at the 

Copper Kettle restaurant.  There is no charge; 

however, the proprietor asks we each purchase a 

lunch off the menu. 

Cheryl Hanes will join us & will be available to answer 

any questions. 

 
Sign up form on insert page. 

P u n c h N e e d l e  G e t  

T o g e t h e r  

Please bring your sewing 

machine, cutting tools, basic 

sewing supplies, assorted 

thread (especially black, 

navy, ivory).  One or two 

irons and ironing surfaces 

would be a big help.  If you 

can't bring a machine, you 

can still help with fabric 

s e l e c t i o n ,  c u t t i n g , 

a n d  p r e s s i n g . 

  

S e e  y o u  M a y  3 . 

 

Mona Stevenson 

For the Day Chapter's 

morning and afternoon work 

session for the quilt show 

Marketplace we'll be making 

s e w i n g  m a c h i n e 

covers.  These always sell 

out, so your help making 30 

or more is essential and 

appreciated.  Some of the 

covers will be made from 

s e w i n g  t h e m e 

coordinates.  Others will be 

s c r a p p y  l o g  c a b i n -

style.  Thanks to Suzanne 

Henage for donating some 

sewing-theme fabric.  And 

super thanks to Carrol Lewis 

for heading up the log 

cabin covers that morning. 

M a r k e t P l a c e  



Nancy Jackson May 01 

Linda O'Keefe May 01 

Kristin Kunze May 02 

Cindy Green May 03 

Carolyn Gillham Licht May 03 

Barbara Ann Nichols May 06 

Judy Gieselman May 10 

Daphne Hedges May 10 

Julie Alsberge May 14 

Barb Taylor May 14 

Judy Wood May 15 

Mary Ann Wiles May 16 

Janet Hollandsworth May 18 

Barb Hawley May 20 

Betty White May 21 

Marilyn Rantz May 22 

Jean Sensintaffar May 23 

Ann Barone May 25 

Cecile Mazan May 28 

Deborah  Goldberg May 31 

Marie Sloan May 31 

 

P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

M a y  

B i r t h d a y s  

WE’RE ON THE WEB 
HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

Booneslick Trail 
Quilters Guild  

May 3 

1:00 pm 

Service Project 

Work Day 

Doors open at 9:00 am  

D a y  

C h a p t e r  

May 6 

7:00 pm 

Maggie Bonanomi  

"Wool & Old Textiles,  

the perfect answer to  

easy primitive projects"  

S t a r l i g h t  

P i e c e m a k e r s  

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  



 

Nominating Committee Report 
 
The following slate of officers is respectfully submitted by the Nominations Committee. Guild By-Laws in Article 6 

(page 4 of the Membership Handbook) reads as follows: "A slate of officers for the Board of Directors of the Guild 

and Chapter(s) Executive Committee(s) shall be presented no later than the May meeting. Floor nominations will 

close at the May meetings. The election of the Board of Directors shall be held at the Guild Annual Meeting. 

Chapter executive committees elections shall be held at their respective June meetings. Newly elected officers 

and appointed committee chairs will take office July 1. Any vacancy shall be filled by an appointment made by the 

CEO or President of the respective group with approval of the board or executive committee." 

Article 3 (page 1 of the Membership Handbook) reads as follows:  "Each chapter shall elect officers at its regular 

June meeting. The Board of Directors shall be elected at the Guild Annual Meeting." 

  
  
Slate of Officers for consideration of the guild membership: 

  

CEO of Executive Board: Alice Leeper 

Vice-Chairman: Joan Westcott 

Secretary: Lauri Murphy 

Treasurer: Sally Russell 

  

Day Chapter Board 

President: Tammy Bush 

Co-Vice-Presidents: Marilyn Smith and Barbara Bauman 

Secretary: Boo! Kula 

  

Starlight Piecemakers Board 

President: no candidate to present 

Vice-President: no candidate to present 

Secretary: Irmgard Marsh 
  



For those that have enjoyed the punchneedle get togethers or  for those that would like to get started in 
punchneedle or see what it’s all about; there will be a punchneedle day July 10, 9AM to 2PM at the Cop-
per Kettle restaurant.  There is no charge; however, the proprietor asks we each purchase a lunch off the 
menu. 
Cheryl Hanes will join us & will be available to answer any questions. 
 

 
 

Sign UP Form 
 

PUNCHNEEDLE GET TOGETHER 
 
NAME__________________________________ 
 
PHONE NO _______________ E-MAIL________________________________ 
 
 
MAIL TO:    Priscilla Strube 
                   5103 St. Charles Rd. 
                   Columbia, Mo. 65201 
 
Questions?  Call or e-mail me 
                     573 474-5149 
                     pstrube@centurytel.net 
 

P u n c h N e e d l e  G e t  T o g e t h e r  


